

# SAC MEETING MINUTES

*FRUIT COVE MIDDLE SCHOOL*

*12/13/11*

## ATTENDANCE

### MEMBERS:

Joshua Kaspar	Chair	Tami Amici	Parent
Kristy Brown	Co-Chair	Michelle Fitzgerald	Parent
Steve McCormick	Principal	Rachel Kernick	Parent
Carol Clay	Support Staff	Karl Rogers	Parent

### VISITORS

Jarelis Haigler	Teacher	Brian Gifford	Curriculum
Colleen Wood	50 <sup>th</sup> No More		

### MEMBERS NOT PRESENT

Kerrie Alexander	Kate Flint
Catherine Bavuso	Earl McCracken
Dorothy Merrick	Mary Sullivan
Kathleen Miller	

CALL TO ORDER BY JOSHUA KASPAR AT 3:12 PM

Recording officer: Kristy Brown

MOTION TO APPROVE NOV. MINUTES: Tami Amici 2<sup>nd</sup>: Karl Rogers

### FUNDS REQUEST *Ms. MARY SULLIVAN*

- \$560.00 payment for coverage of a substitute for four days to attend a technology conference.
- Direct student impact is about 450 students. All students will benefit from the information obtained at this conference through teacher sharing, and the morning news.

Motion: Michelle Fitzgerald 2<sup>nd</sup>: Raquel Kernick

***Approved***

PRESENTATION: Colleen Wood from 50thnomore

- Impact of budget cuts to SJC schools
  - FL legislation
  - Unfunded legislation
  - [www.50thnomore.org](http://www.50thnomore.org)

PRESENTATION: Brian Gifford, Curriculum Coordinator FCMS

- Five Star Status
- Collaborative Partnering and Shared Decision-making

- Effective use of business partners
- Jessica Lunsford Act/Effective use of volunteers

#### NEEDS ASSESSMENT SURVEY

- Request to include in instructions that families with more than one student at FCMS can fill out a survey for each student, if they wish.
- Keep questions as is, add comment section as discussed at November meeting.

Motion: Carol Clay

2<sup>nd</sup>: Tami Amici

***Approved***

#### PRINCIPAL'S REPORT

- Evaluation system – making it work for teachers and students
- 1455 students
- Getting ready for FCAT (logistic)
  - 6<sup>th</sup> grade will take reading portion on the computer
- There is a need to expand the computer labs to accommodate computer based testing (progress monitoring/FAIR)
  - Infrastructure needs to be updated
  - Requests will be put in to PTO/SAC for testing room setup
- Update cameras/security

#### OTHER DISCUSSION

- Discussion of SAC Funds
  - Spending the money for the students
  - Items that align with the SIP
- Code of Conduct/Teacher Handbook

ADJOURNED AT 4:22 PM